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December 5, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
I am pleased to present a motion for the County Council’s approval confirming Kathleen Van Olst as Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).  

King County is fortunate to have an outstanding criminal justice leader take the helm of our Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.  Ms. Van Olst has served as Chief Deputy in the King County Prosecutor’s Office managing the Complex Prosecutions and Investigations Division.  She previously served as Assistant Chief Deputy in the Criminal Division helping to manage operations that included 250 employees and 20,000 criminal cases each year.  In these capacities, she provided leadership and built strong partnerships throughout the court system, public defense and detention services.  
As a manager and criminal justice professional, Ms. Van Olst brings to the position an outstanding reputation and strong standing with the jail, courts, prosecutor and police.  She is a leader who will bring a global prospective.  She understands the interconnection of the jail with the police, courts and prosecutor’s office and how decisions can affect all parts of the criminal justice system.  
More importantly, Ms. Van Olst understands the complexities facing our region in regard to criminal justice planning that will meet regional community safety needs.  She was an active member responsible for the drafting and implementation of the alternatives to detention for the King County Jail.  She will provide the strong leadership necessary to balance the need between secure detention and alternatives to detention and to build on our partnerships within the criminal justice community, regional partners, and local and state partners. 
She possesses a law degree from Columbus School of Law in Washington, D.C., and a Masters in Public Administration from the University of Washington.  
These experiences have prepared her for the many challenges ahead to lead a modern jail and the role it plays in the criminal justice system.
Ms. Van Olst will be a great asset to our community, King County government, the criminal justice system and the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.
I respectfully request the King County Council’s confirmation of Kathleen Van Olst as Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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